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CCI Board Minutes
281 Sawyer Dr, Ste 200 Durango

August 23rd, 2017

3:30 p.m.

BOD Members present:  Jim Denier, Alexandra Rodriquez, Richard Siegele, Sarah Shedd, Joe Motsch, Jenny Martinez
CCI Staff present:  Laura Alsum, Tara Kiene, Julie Hutson, Marcy Cummins, Jeff Newman
Guests:  Susan Lander
Call to order and review agenda:
Consent Agenda:

1. Motion to accept – Sarah
a. 2nd  – Richard
b. Motion carried unanimously
Introduction of guests and public comment:
1. Susan Lander is observing the Board and helping Tara with the Public Forum next month
Success report/Program Highlight:

1. Jeff Newman spoke about Person Centered Thinking (PCT) and a Person-Centered Workgroup
a. PCT is a training used by CCI, to advance person centeredness at CCI
b. Jeff Newman is a Case Manager at CCI and on his way to being a certified trainer of PCT
c. Jeff leads the Person-Centered Workgroup

i. Workgroup consists of clients, DSP’s, and a BOD member

Financials:
1. Shannon presented June 2017 end-of-fiscal year Financials

2. Shannon presented July 2017 Financials
a. On the Statement of Revenue and Expenses 
i. We are one month in the fiscal year. Our actuals compared to the budget should be at 16.67%.    
ii. We ended August with a surplus of $8895.
iii. In August we received Wait List Management Funding from HCPF of $22,276.  This funding is for the entire fiscal year.  
b. On the Balance Sheet 
i. Operating cash (including Board Operating Reserves) increased by $156,713 from July 31, 2017 to $1,369,912.  
ii. Our investment account at LPL Financial has a balance of $274,985.   As of August, we have invested $250,000.  
c. On the YTD comparison to prior year
i. Comparing to the prior fiscal year, the revenue is down $33,770 or 3.66%. The largest revenue item decreased in Residential PCA, however residential services is slightly up because Residential Host Homes has increased. Some other large revenue decreases are in the Behavioral line item since we have another PASA provide this service and in the Targeted Case Management line item.   
ii. Our operating expenses are up $15,552 or 1.8%.  In alignment to the above revenue changes, Professional Services-Behavioral has decreased and Professional Services-Host Home is up.   
d. Other 
i. The Auditors completed their field work. 
ii. Our EI revalidation application was accepted AND our EI Medicaid Claims were processed in September!  
3. Motion to accept – Jenny
a. 2nd – Sarah
b. Motion carried unanimously
4. Audited financials for the 2017 Fiscal year will be presented by the auditors in the October BOD meeting
CEO Report:
1. Tara further explained the choice to withdraw from the CCB Coalition due to the cost of participation and differences in our approaches to addressing Conflict Free Case Management
Strategic Issues:
1. Follow-up from Hedgehog exercise from BOD retreat—What are we best at?
Do we still feel that the answers the BOD decided on following questions are true? How do we know? What is missing?  After discussion, we removed some of the brainstormed items and combined some that were like ideas.
a. Emotional intelligence (compassion empathy caring)

i. Adaptable to changing circumstance

ii. Increasing self-awareness and willingness to improve

b. Serve as a leader in IDD trends

i. Committed to taking an individualized approach and customizing services

ii. Keep client health and happiness at the forefront of decisions

iii. Focusing on getting people involved in community authentically and developing life skills & increasing independence

iv. Finding services that are needed (creativity) and matching clients with the right resources and staff

Fundraising:

1. Board reviewed a Festival of Trees (FOT) donor list and marked who they would contact to let them know that the FOT packet will be coming. Laura will call with reminders.
Governance items:

1. Board reviewed the capital request to upgrade the CCI firewall

a. Sarah moved to spend $6,190 for a capital purchase of the recommended firewall system to bring Community Connections into better compliance with HIPAA’s Security Rules.
b. 2nd - Jenny 
c. Motion carried unanimously
Board education item:
1. Tara led the Board through a jeopardy game with information on how CCI aligns with best practices in Nonprofit Communication.
Action plan for next meeting:

1. Complete Hedgehog exercise

2. Board make their phone calls to potential FOT donors

Other:

Julie Hutson, Program Director for Adult Services in Durango presented on the response to a complaint the Board received from a community partner.  The teams from the two agencies met and discussed roles and made plans for collaborative support of the shared client.
Reminders: 

1. The September meeting will be followed by the Annual Forum for the community from 5-6.  Please try to attend if possible.

2. The October meeting will include a training from Mark Holdt of Mountain Sage Counseling.  The meeting will be from 1-5 p.m.

Adjourn:  5:35pm
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